
James Weldon Crouch
December 29, 1925 - March 12, 2019

James Weldon Crouch, of Denton, Texas, passed away peacefully in his sleep on March
12, 2019. Born in Pecan Gap, Texas, on December 29, 1925, he was preceded in death
by his wife, Irene Faye Wommack Crouch, one brother, and one sister. His parents were
Riley Weldon Crouch and Ada Katherine Wright Crouch. Two children survive: Jerry W.
Crouch of Fort Worth, Texas, and Dianne Crouch Ice of Anna Maria, Florida. There are
also two surviving sisters-in-law: Ida Mae Kessler of Sanger, and Francis Wommack of
Naples. Jerry Dalton Proffer of Gainesville is the surviving brother-in-law. There are also 3
grandchildren: Jeffrey Crouch, Timothy Bond, and Kelley Ice, as well as 4 great grand
children and many nieces and nephews. J. W. was a World War II survivor, having served
in the Phillipines and in the occupation army in Japan. Visitation will be at the Denton
Funeral Home, 120 South Carroll Blvd, Denton, from 6-8 pm on Thursday 14 March. A
graveside service will be held on Friday March 15 at 2 pm at the Justin, Texas Cemetery.
In lieu of flowers, please make donations to the Metroport Meals on Wheels, 817-491-
1141, or through www.metroportmow.org. The Denton, Texas Funeral Home is in charge
of the arrangements. They may be reached www.dentonfuneralhome.net and 940-382-
2214.

 



Events

MAR 
 14

Visitation 06:00PM - 08:00PM

Denton Funeral Home & Cremation Services
 120 South Carroll Blvd, Denton, TX, US, 76201

 



Comments

J.W. Was a guy always willing to share his opinion and showed us the little train he
used when playing Mexican Train. A really good guy. Was sorry to see him leave the
MVH.

Ardys Dennis - April 08 at 10:57 AM

J.W. continued to touch lives when he lived at the MVH. He attended exercise class
each day...loved Bingo and kept a watchful eye on his sister, Mattie. They had some
super times together here. He kept everyone laughing and was a delight to be
around. Prayers for the family at this time.

SuFran Bass - April 07 at 09:30 PM

Dianne I was so sorry to hear about Mr.Crouch! It was an Honor and Privilege to
have him at Mt Vernon House along with his sister! It was such a special time for
both of them. 

 

Keeping you in my thoughts and prayers!
 Ann Adams

Ann AdMs - April 07 at 03:57 PM
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